

CLUC Minutes 11/16/2015

Attendees: Jeanne Rynne, Rich Davis, David McAvity, Alex Shields, Emily Dunn-Wilder, Matt Lebens, Jamie Lacina

Guests: Red Matthewman, Jaren Tangan, Connor Tibke, Alex Nolting,

Recorder: Bianca Janssen-Timmen

Meeting started at 3:05pm

Minutes from 10/19/2015 were approved as presented.

Introductions

The Evergreen Conservation Corps (TECC)- Shed for Tools – Jaren Tengan

TECC would like to build an 8'x8'x8' walk in tool shed and came to consult with the CLUC as to what design would be most appropriate. Amongst other considerations, the final design depends on funding for which TECC currently is applying for a Special Initiative Award. They estimate the costs roughly between \$400-500.

The group envisioned a three walled shed with the fourth wall being replaced in favor of a double-door gate with a padlock and it will house only materials (non-hazardous) and tools. It will have a blue slanted metal roof of less than 10° pitch, so as to prevent pooling of rainwater.

RAD offered to assist with building the shed, to subsidize some of the costs, and help out with the locating of any possible utilities before any digging, if needed. They also helped to pick out a location, which will be behind the HCC, by the smoking area. The shed would be built by volunteers under the supervision of RAD. It would be less than 65sqf, so it doesn't require a permit.

The group would like to have the shed done ASAP but the CLUC granted them time until May 30, 2016 to complete it.

Since RAD is partially funding and supervising this undertaking, Jaymie Lacina would like TECC to complete and submit a material list to him prior to any construction. If the group needs help with that or designing plans, etc., they can set up a meeting with Jacob Usher, a temporary Mech II Mechanic at RAD. Once a plan/design and material list are established, Rich Davis would like to see a copy of all documents, in order to recommend improvements from his side and to give a final approval.

The CLUC is in favor of this project and would like to recommend the project to John Hurley as submitted, allowing for minor improvements along the way, which will be supervised by RAD and completed by May 30, 2016.

Zip Car Spaces – Scott Morgan

Scott, in cooperation with Student Affairs and Parking Services, has been working since late summer on bringing Zipcar, a car sharing program, to campus.

If Scott is able to bring those cars to campus, he would need two dedicated parking stalls. He suggested taking two of the seven ADA stalls on the housing dorm loop. Scott's observation, and Jamie Lacina confirmed this, was that there are more than enough ADA stalls in this location and he thought that two of them could be converted to Zipcar stalls.

Converting the stalls, would only involve changing the signage and remove the ADA sign on the pavement but leave everything else the way it is.

The committee would like for Scott to touch base with Meredith Innocencio to discuss this matter before any decisions are made.

The CLUC is in favor of this project, which would be pending on approval from Meredith and will recommend it to John Hurley.

Other

A member of the Urban Planning Student Club came to the meeting because the club is interested in getting involved in any projects on campus and wondered if they could be of assistance with anything. Jeanne recommended selecting a student for the Sem 1, pre-design committee and for an involvement in the study group, regarding the RAD Master Plan in January of 2016.

Scott suggested becoming involved in a “Tiny Home” development. He mentioned that the Building Codes in the County currently don’t allow those structures, so the discussion would have to start on the County level. In this discussion the campus zoning was mentioned, which could be another opportunity for students to get involved.

Another opportunity mentioned by Emily, was getting involved in the potential process, incorporating the Evergreen campus into the city of Olympia zone, which currently doesn’t have an Institutional University Zone.

Emily also suggested to maybe getting involved in the Sem II sign development, which would be working with the campus sign maker Todd Hayes.

The meeting ended at 3:50pm.

The next meeting will be December 21, 2015